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St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School Curriculum Information Newsletter 

Spring Term 2~2015
Year 2    
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ENGLISH


This half term will start with children creating monster descriptions and stories about their monsters day at university and learning how to discuss their opinions about The Loch Ness Monster in topic week.


Next children will write their own versions of traditional poems linked to our history topic as well as mother day poems using similes and descriptive sentences. 


We will be reading books from the 1900’s, thinking about our favourite books and reading Beatrix Potter stories to think about how the characters adventures and settings create excitement.


 We will have lots of practise editing and improving sentences!.


The half term will finish by reading and writing fables with a morale/ meaning. 


Guided reading and phonics will take place daily.                                                 
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MATHS


In topic week children will be learning about symmetry, angles and data handling.


During this half term children will be:


 


Adding and subtracting by exchanging numbers.


Adding, subtracting, multiplying and dividing using a range of calculation strategies.


Continuing to learn times tables, please practise at home.


Solving every day real life word problems.


Learning about fractions of shapes and numbers and comparing fractions.


Telling the time.


Taking part in maths investigations and challenges.





RE: THE MASS


Learning about the different signs and symbols used in the Mass.


Reflecting on the importance of Mass.


Know about the readings in Mass.


Retelling the story of the Last Supper and comparing it to the Mass.


We will also be thinking about Lent and taking part in our CAFOD lunch on Wednesday 4th March.


We will be celebrating St Joseph’s Day on 19th March.








HISTORY and GEOGRAPHY


Our History topic The Time Machine continues with a journey back to when our parents and grandparents were at school, learning about changes in living memory. We will be sharing our very interesting homework, setting up a toy and book museum and looking at old photographs. Children will create a presentation -A day in my life 100 years ago. The half term will finish by making a time capsule for someone to find in the future! 





Geography will take place in the summer term.








SCIENCE - Plants


Frankenstein’s science lab will be full of exciting science experiments in topic week.  


Children will then conclude their plant diaries to look at how our bean plants have grown under different conditions.


Our unit this half term is animals. We will be learning about the lifecycle of animals including butterflies, frogs and chickens as well as learning all about nocturnal animals.





ART AND DT


In topic week we will be creating monsters using different techniques.  Art this half term will be about using a range of materials to create historical pictures and scenes.











PE


PE will take place on Monday and Wednesday. The term will start with a final skipping practise for our skipping festival on 5th March.  The children will then be learning different positions, travelling, jumps and rolls as part of our gymnastics unit. The unit will end by using apparatus and equipment.








ICT 


In ICT children will be testing and debugging their programs and predicting what will happen. 


We will be using ICT as part of the curriculum and learning to save and retrieve data. 








MUSIC


Linked to our history topic we will be singing traditional skipping and clapping songs and games.  





We have whole school ‘Statements To Live By’ each week. These are discussed in class, assemblies and circle time.





The Statements for this half term are:


23.02.15�
I try to appreciate the beauty and wonder of the world behind me.�
�
02.03.15�
I know that it is okay for me to make mistakes.�
�
09.03.15�
I can learn from my mistakes and failures.�
�
16.03.15�
I try to keep going when things are difficult and not give up.�
�
23.03.15�
I know what humility means.�
�
�
�
�
Suggestions for helping your child in Year 2�
Other information�
�
This half term


 -   please continue to  help your child to read and spell the high    


     frequency words which were sent home last term.


support your child to practise and learn times tables. A times table learning pack was sent home before Christmas with resources and suggestions. In Year 2 children should know at least 2, 5,10,3, and 4 times tables. We will be awarding bronze, silver or gold certificates as described in the information sent home. 


Listen to your child read regularly, encouraging them to use phonic and reading strategies to decode new words. Ask them questions about what they have read to ensure they understand the meaning of the text. 


Support your child to practise their weekly spellings. Children will have their spelling tests on Mondays and will need to bring their spelling practise books to school every Monday.


Encourage your child to use mathletics to support their learning in maths lessons.


Thank you for the amazing homework the children completed last half term.  The hand in date for this half term is Monday 30th March. Please encourage your child to do a little every week.

































































�
Key dates


Friday 27th February – Topic Week Showcase 3.15pm


Tuesday 3rd March – KS1 Mass 9.30am


Wednesday 4th March – CAFOD Lunch


Thursday 5th March - Year 2 Skipping Festival,


Ralph Thoresby High School 2.00– 4.30pm 


Friday 13th March - Year 2 Class Assembly 9.00am


Thursday 19th March – St Joseph Day Celebrations


Monday 30th March and Wednesday 1st April Parents Evening


Please look at our class page on the school website to see lots of things your child has been doing during the year so far.





Please can you inform a member of the Year 2 team if your child is being collected at the end of the school day by somebody different.


 PE will be taking place on Monday and Wednesday.  Please ensure your child has a clearly labelled P.E kit in school every day.  


 Reading books need to be in school every day so we can read with the children. We will be changing reading books daily. Books need to be changed at least twice a week but can be changed every day. 


 Please ensure your child has a water bottle in school every day. 


 If you need to talk to me about anything related to your child I am very happy to talk to you at the end of the day outside KS1 or please make an appointment if the issue requires a longer conversation.�
�
�
�
�
From			                Class teacher 				Date








